
January 16, 2020 

Baldwin County Commission 
312 Courthouse Square 
Bay Minette, AL 36507 

BALDWIN COUNTY 
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 

P.O. Box220 
SILVERHILL, ALABAMA 36576 

TELEPHONE: (251) 937-0371 
FAX (251) 937-0201 

Re: Baldwin County Resurfacing Projects FY 2020: Group 2, BCR-2020-2 
BALDWIN COUNTY 
AREA 200 

Dear Commissioners: 

JOEY NUNNALLY, P.E. 
COUNTY ENGINEER 

My office has thoroughly reviewed the bids taken on January 16, 2020, for the above referenced 
projects. Ammons & Blackmon Construction LLC was the low bidder under Alternative 2 (lay 
down only) with a bid of $476,274.87. The County will use its annual bid to supply asphalt at a 
cost of approximately $1,025,009.45. The total project cost is estimated to be around 
$1,501 ,284.32. The estimated budget amount for FY20 Resurfacing Projects Group 1 was 
$1,365.529. 

The low bidder Ammons and Blackmon had (3) errors in their bid proposal. 1. A mathematical 
error on project no. 0217119 pay item 701-309. 2. Omitted the total price on project no. 
0217319 pay item 405A-OOO, and 3. A mathematical error in their total bid calculation that 
resulted in a total bid reduction of -$1,041 .40 less than the bid amount they submitted. These 
errors did not change the outcome of the bid award. 

Each bid package has been reviewed for the inclusion of the appropriate bid bond. 

Based on this information, it is my recommendation that the Baldwin County Commission award 
this contract to the lowest bidder, Ammons & Blackmon Construction LLC. 

If you have any questions or comments, please give me a call at 251-937-0371 

Sincerely, 

A~lly, PE~ 
,county Engineer 

JN/js 
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